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March 11, 2020 

 
File No.  200243 

 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, 4th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On March 3, 2020, Mayor Breen introduced the following legislation: 
 

File No.  200243 
 

Ordinance amending the Health Code to authorize overdose prevention programs 
(OPPs) by, among other things: requiring OPPs to obtain a permit from the 
Department of Public Health, establishing operating standards for OPPs; 
authorizing the imposition of fines and penalties for violation of local and state 
laws governing OPPs and establishing a process by which OPPs may appeal a 
fine or permit penalty; making it a City policy to deprioritize enforcement of laws 
prohibiting the possession of illegal drugs against individuals who have accepted 
referral to an OPP; amending the Business and Tax Regulations Code regarding 
appeals of certain OPP permit decisions; and affirming the Planning Department’s 
determination under the California Environmental Quality Act. 

 
This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
 
 By:  John Carroll, Assistant Clerk 
 Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer 
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planner 
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planner 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines 
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not
result in a direct or indirect physical change in the 
environment.
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